
Yvette Gillespie 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 

Yvette Gillespie on behalf of Records Clerk 
Tuesday, April 16, 2024 2:47 PM 
'peteyrotten@gmail.com' 
Consumer Contact 

CORRESPONDENCE 
4/16/2024 
DOCUMENT NO. 01914-2024 

Subject: 
Attachments: 

FW: objection to Environmental Utilities LLC sewage project. Palm Island 
objection to Environmental Utilities LLC sewage project. Palm lsland.pdf 

Good afternoon Peter Stimmel, 

We will be placing your comments below in consumer correspondence in Docket No. 20240032, and forwarding them 
to the Office of Consumer Assistance and outreach. 

Thank you 

~ette {Dilkfx,e 
Commission Deputy Clerk I 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399 
ygillesp@psc.state.fl.us 
Phone: (850) 413-6195 

PLEASE NOTE: Florida has a very broad public records law. Most written communications to or from state 
officials regarding state business are considered to be public records and will be made available to the public 
and the media upon request. Therefore, your email message may be subject to public d isclosure. 

From: Jan Behnke <sodacreek@qwestoffice.net> 
Sent: Tuesday, April 16, 2024 12:56 PM 
To: Records Clerk <CLERK@PSC.STATE.FL.US> 
Subject: objection to Environmental Utilities LLC sewage project. Palm Island 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking links, 
especially from unknown senders. 

Virus-free.www.avg.com 

1 



April 16, 2024 

PETER STIMMEL 

P.O. Box 961 

291 Kettle Harbor Drive/Don Pedro Island 

Placida, FL 33946 

peteyrotten@gmail.com 

(970) 819-8972 

RE: Docket #20240032-SU 

Clerk of the Commission 

clerk@psc.state.fl.us 

I am writing to voice my opposition to the proposed sewage project on Palm Island. As a contractor in 
Colorado, I bid on and won both city and federal government projects. We were provided extensive 
blue prints and spec sheets. There was always a minimum of 3 bidders. The winner was vetted and 
bonded. Having one bidder on what sounds like an unusual, far-from-standard project gives me pause. 

Cost, guarantees and qualification in similar projects should all be taken into consideration. 

The islanders were all but unanimous in rejecting Mr. Jack Boyer dba Environmental Utilities LLC and this 
project just last year. I have never met the man but in my 7+ years living on the island full-time, I have 
never heard a positive word said about him. Most of the negativity comes from a water project on LGI 
that sounded like some questionable steps were taken, leading to an arrest. Have water quality tests 
been completed identifying the need for a new system in light of the fact that very few residents live on 
the island year-round (most being 2nd and 3rd homes with occasional weekenders)? Has a study been 

done as to the reliability of a pump and suction sewer system in other locations? 

It seems a lot more questions need to be answered before the bidding process should be reopened to 
contractors qualified to guarantee such a system. Since we, the islanders, will bear the brunt of the cost 
and inconvenience of such a project, we deserve more research to be done and more information 
provided. When a community spends well over $100,000 fighting a project like last year, I believe our 

concerns are real and should be considered. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Peter Stimmel 




